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Congratulations to our new officers: Allen Gumpenberger, Commander; Michael Hughes; Senior Vice Commander; Steve Lippman, Junior Vice Commander; JoAnn Fisher, Adjutant; Mike Conway, Chaplain; Pete Davidock, Sgt at Arms; and Mike Moran, Treasurer!!!

COMMANDER & CHAPTER SERVICE OFFICER’S CORNER

 By Allen Gumpenberger

C

ongratulations to my new officers.  It was a great swearing in ceremony done by State Commander Phil Compagna and attended by Betty swift, DAVA State Adjutant.  I would like to thank all of you and your wives for coming out and making this a very successful event.  I look forward to working with you in the upcoming year.  I am still the Chapter Service Officer so the following is my column for the month.  If you have any suggestions or comments regarding VA claims or Chapter business, please write to me here at the Chapter.  Looking forward to hearing from you.


First of all, I want to make it very clear that A National Service Officer’s primary responsibility is to assist you with your claim.  We are dedicated in aiding in anyway we possibly can.  We are highly trained I matter pertaining to the VA and the laws governing your VA benefits.  Therefore, our assistance can optimize your chances in obtaining those benefits you deserve.


A question that several of you have brought to my attention in the timeliness of your claim.  You may wonder why your claim is taking so long to complete through the VA.  Adjudication is a process of determining eligibility to benefits in veterans’ claims.  The process is extensive and time consuming.


Development is one step in adjudication.  During this step, the VA seeks to obtain all the necessary evidence, which may be material to the outcome of your case.  Development includes requesting service department records, private physician records, Department of Veterans Affairs Medical Center (VAMC) records, and other types of records from various sources.  It also includes requesting medical evaluations and opinions both from independent source and VA facilities (i.e. Department of Veterans Affairs Compensation and Pension Examination (VAB)), Independent Medical Opinions, and the U.S. Armed Services Center for Research of Unit Records (USASCRUR).  Yes, development is a lengthy and time-consuming process.  However, with it, claims for the most part would be denied.


Many of you may wonder why it takes so long to adjudicate your claim if I provide all the evidence up front and little to no development is necessary.  The mere amount of claims handled by the VA causes delay.  Each case is supposed to be handled in the order of the date of the receipt of the claim; however, some claims may be deferred pending further development.  It is impossible to sort through each case to determine which cases can be rated without development and which cases need further development.  Essentially hand picking the easiest cases to rate, while simultaneously expecting to reduce the amount of time to process VA claims does not equate to quality work for veteran’s and would only serve to delay the process even further.


The two major factors which cause untimely delay in adjudication are development and the mere volume of cases the VA adjudicates. In order to maximize the time for your claim, initiate development on your own.  Ultimately, it is your responsibility to obtain treatment records from private physicians and statements from physicians, buddies from service, and friends to support your claim.  Contact your senators and congressional representative to inform them of your frustration with the timeliness of VA claims.  Persuade your political representatives that the VA needs more funding to hire more help, train more personnel, and provide better care to veterans.  Finally, keep abreast on changes occurring in the VA by reading your DAV magazine, periodically visiting our web site at www.dav.org, and actively getting involved with our mission.  Who knows, maybe your phone call, your letter, or your leadership could mean the difference.


In Conclusion, timeliness of claims is a very complex issue regarding several steps in adjudication. I hope this article helps explain, in part, why claims simply take so long to adjudicate.  If you have any questions, feel free to direct all questions and concerns to Allen Gumpenberger, Chapter 12 NSO, P.O. Box 67, Rockville, MD  20848-0067

ADJUTANT’S CORNER

 by JoAnn Fisher  

T

he Chapter has an email address: www.geocities.com/davchap12 and Mike Hughes is our very own Web Master.  Mike’s email address, if you want to get anything to him, is mihughes@flashcom.net.  Our Chapter is the “Little Chapter that could.”  Mike and I will be working on some very exciting projects for getting the Chapter message out to our members so watch this column.  We had a very success swearing in ceremony conducted by the State Commander, Phil Campagna and also attended by Betty Swift, DAVA State Adjutant present.  The reception was beautifully prepared.


Our Chapter is growing Joe Lieberman transferred from New York.  Bill Surgi needs to know who will be in attendance for the Memorial Day Parade, so call Bill at 301-762-7490.  Bill is our faithful and dedicated VA Events Coordinator.  We must support and make sure we have people from our Chapter in the parade and cheering from the sidelines.  So-o-o, give Bill a call.  The DoD is NOT going to be awarding the Combat Action Ribbon to Pre-1961 veterans.  The Department of the Navy has NOT authorized its use prior to 1961. 


Come on out to our meetings.  We need you.  We can only make this work if we all participate and lend a hand.

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER

By Mike Conway  

I
was informed by one of our comrades at our last Chapter meeting that Comrade Joseph C. Hawkins passed away March 2000.  May his soul rest in peace.  Please keep in your prayers major Shute and Bill Heavey who are currently incapacitated and in need of medical attention.  Attempts to reach the Major have been negative.  Bill is coming along fine and hopes to attend our meetings in the near future. Just a couple of thoughts to leave you with:  

A lot of good would be accomplished in this world if nobody care who got the credit; and
It is wonderful to find an unexpected friend.  It is more wonderful to be one.  

God Bless!!

A DAV Strategic Plan – because the Battle Never Ends 

by Arthur H. Wilson, National Adjutant

S

everal years ago, an active member called me to share his frustrations about a few DAV members in his area who had veered off into areas that didn’t have much to do with the DAV’s mission, and he was trying to guide them back into a focus on service to veterans.  To his way of thinking, they had become part of the problem, not the solution.  “We need to know our purpose as DAV members and how best to work toward building better lives for the veterans we serve,” he said.  “If we lose that focus, we fall short in our mission of service.”  Then as now, I couldn’t agree more with this member’s grassroots wisdom.  


Important concerns, such as the one presented by this member, led the DAV to begin a strategic planning process in 1998 that has resulted in the development of a strategic plan for the DAV – a plan that was developed at all levels of input from DAV members.  


You will be hearing a lot about the DAV Strategic Plan in the coming months, and you will be involved in implementing plans to achieve the goals and strategies that are such an important part of this plan.  I encourage each and every member to take the time to carefully read the DAV Strategic Plan either as it is distributed in written form, through our video presentation or via the Internet at http://www.dav.org/contents.  Become familiar and comfortable with the mission statement, and the organizational vision and values, because it defines who we are and what we do with clarity and brevity that this easily passed on to others who may not be familiar with the DAV.


Also, pay particular attention to the goals, issues and strategies section of the strategic plan.  We will soon begin to actively use these strategies to build an even more effective DAV for the future – an exciting and vibrant DAV posed to carry its mission of service and advocacy into the new century with determination, courage and fortitude that is the hallmark of the DAV.

As we step pass the threshold of the present into a future of limitless possibilities to build better lives for America’s disabled veterans and their families, I feel confident that we have established in the DAV Strategic Plan a roadmap with which to successfully chart our course - a course we can all follow with pride and accomplishment, because we know the battle never ends so long as even one disabled veteran, their widow(er) or their orphan(s) need our assistance.

D

AV Adds New Grassroots Program.  The newly created DAV Commander’s Action Network (DAV CAN) program will help DAV activities keep their elected representatives on notice that veteran’s issues are important to their constituents.  DAV members, their families, and others who join DAV CAN will receive a package of information that includes postcards, sample letters, suggested letters to newspaper editors, phone calling information, and other materials to make them a vital part of the network.  Those with computers can access the DAV web site (www.dav.org) to use the DAV Legislative Action site to send letters or e-mail messages to each of their elected representatives.


To become a part of DAV CAN, contact Joseph A. Violante, National Legislative Director, Disabled American Veterans National Service and Legislative Headquarters 807 Maine Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20024.

K

orean War Vets May Aid Army Inquiry.  The U.S. Army wants to hear from anyone who may have information about alleged civilian deaths near No Gun Ri, Republic of Korea, in July 1950.  Korean War veterans, especially those who served with the Army’s 1st Cavalry Division in late July 1950, may be able to provide information that could aid the Army Inspector General’s investigation to determine the facts surrounding reports that Korean civilians were killed near No Gun Ri.


Anyone with information to share about the alleged events can call the U.S. Army Inspector General review team’s toll-free telephone number 1-877-379-5595.  Those wishing to e-mail comments can reach the U.S. Army Inspector General Web site accessing the Army Homepage at www.army.mil.  Persons can also mail information to department of the Army, Office of the Inspector General, Attn: SAIG-ID (No Gun Ri), 1700 Army Pentagon, Washington, DC  20310-1700.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Next Meeting  Wednesday May 10, 2000







